
TWIN RIVERS PARISH COUNCIL

IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 13th February 2024 
You are summoned to attend. 
Public Forum 7.30-7. 40pm.Any members of the public attending the meeting may be given (at the chairman’s discretion) a combined 10-minute time slot to address councillors on any items of concern or interest. After this period the public are welcome to stay for the full parish council meeting but CANNOT speak nor offer advice/opinion on any matter. This public participation is NOT part of the parish council meeting and as such there are no rights to record this part of the meeting in any way.

No members of the public attended.

Councillors present Cllr C Royston, Cllr S Woodcock, Cllr M Kirk, Cllr M Murray,Cllr J Spurgeon
The Clerk. 

Apologies for absence. 
Ward Cllr. C Fox, Ward Cllr. L Sargeantson, 
No member of the public.

Public forum

Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 9th January 2024 had previously been circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting. These were signed by the Chair as a true and accurate record.
Declarations of Interest. 
Declaration of Interest – The parish councils (Model Code of Conduct Order 2011). To record any declarations of interest by any member in respect of items on this agenda). Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
Non pecuniary Ousefleet Village Hall committee C Royston, S Woodcock, M Kirk.
Non pecuniary Cow Lane Management Committee C Royston, S Woodcock, M Murray
Pecuniary- A Walters
15/2223 Financial Matters

The clerk updated the accounts
Current account £ 8530.72
Business reserve £ 6584.46
Cow Lane Account £
Cheques

Clerks Wages 
ERYC hall rent £126.00
Savills- £18.32
ONGOING ISSUES
Ousefleet village hall.

S Woodcock informed the council that Ousefleet village hall had 4 vacancies for new committee members due to the recent resignation. These places had been advertised and there were 7 applicants. 
S Woodcock also informed the council that Ousefleet village hall are planning lots of events and are in the process of applying for grants to pay for a new sign, doors, printer, benches, and a new shed.

The question was asked of who would pay for the application if one would have to be put forward to the planning department at ERYC.

It was also discussed that the hall committee are looking into cupboards for the kitchen.
Health and Safety Issues.

M Murray brought up the health and safety risk regarding the hole down cow lane.  M Murray is to contact B Reed regarding a quote for a plate to cover the hole.

Cow Lane
Two quotes have been received for the fencing that is needed down cow lane and grange road.

S Gighall £3734.40 cow lane fencing and £1852.50 for Grange road fencing.

H Walker £3987.65 cow lane fencing and £2303.50 for Grange road fencing.

It was agreed by all to accept S Gighall quote who would be able to start on the 26th of February. It was suggested that it could be posted on social media informing people the work will be taking place.

PLANNING
Notification of withdrawn application 23/01310/CM

Variation of Condition 4 (passing bays and localised carriageway widening) of planning permission 20/00883/CM - Change of use of land and buildings to a recycling facility including erection of tanks and containment bays for biosolids treatment, waste treatment and waste storage facility with the final product used as soil improvers and fertiliser replacement (Resubmission of 18/03711/CM) to enable highway improvement works on Reading Gate to be undertaken once enabling works for the Swinefleet waste treatment/waste storage facility have commenced

COUNCILLOR ISSUES
Three co options exist. Advertised on the website, noticeboards, Marshland Messenger and in the Goole Times. The Clerk has given an application form to a current Cow Lane committee member. 

Bridleways

S Woodcock informed the council that the bridleway sign is missing down church lane.

A letter has been received by a member of the public stating that they were confronted by a worker from RSPB stating that the member of the public was not walking on the public footpath. The clerk is to contact ERYC to see if someone would be able to come out to inform the council on the location of the public footpath on the riverbank, and the width as it was suggested that it should be 1.5 meters.  
Noticeboard

A Walters and J Spurgeon are to organise installing the noticeboard in whitgift
Planters
The Clerk has still had no response from ERYC. The clerk is to contact ERYC with photos of the damaged planters.
National Grid.
It was noted that it has gone quiet. It was noted that residents have received letters, and that National grid are looking to start surveys on the 1st of March
Benches
The clerk is to contact the Pub co for quotes for the benches and look into applying for them on a grant.

It was agreed that the council should get a wooden bench for cow lane and a recycled plastic bench for the village hall.
Printer.

J Spurgeon informed the council that they could purchase a Laser printer for £398.00

Fallen Tree.

M Murray informed the committee that a tree has been removed.
Land Rents
It was agreed that the land rents will be increased. 

The clerk is to contact the current tenants.

CORRESPONDENCE

Resignation of A Wallace

A letter of resignation was received from A Wallace

Road closure Adlingfleet 18th March for up to 2 weeks.

A letter by the council that the road will be closed by the entrance of Adlingfleet at the Ousefleet end will be closed for up to 2 weeks commencing on the 18th of March.
WARD COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS

None
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA
Ousefleet Village Hall

Cow Lane

Noticeboard

National grid 

Benches
Planters

Date and place of the next meeting

Tuesday 12th March 2024.  
Signed

Mrs C Royston

Chair to the Council                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
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